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TOPICS 
Volume: 6  Issue: 6  June 2023 

Your local newsletter covering the Broomehill and Tambellup communities. 

Supported by the Shire of Broomehill—Tambellup, Tambellup CRC and members of the community. 

Circulation of over 400 printed copies in the  Broomehill-Tambellup Shire,  State-Wide subscribers and electronic downloads.                                     

Proudly brought to you by the Tambellup Community Resource Centre, Shire of Broomehill-Tambellup and Generous Community Donors. 

Disclaimer: Material submitted by third parties to the publication is the sole responsibility of those third parties. We accept no 
responsibility for the content of third-party material, including, without limitation, any error, omission, or inaccuracy therein. 

Tambellup CRC accepts no liability in respect of any material submitted by users and published by us and is not responsible for its content or accuracy. 

We reserve the right to make additions or deletions to materials submitted to the site, or to refuse publication by deleting the material that is defamatory or pursuant to 
legal matters. 
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Did you know that local community events/announcements in the Topics are free?? 
If you have an announcement or a congratulations we’d love to hear about it and share it for you! 

(We ‘d also love to hear how the local sporting clubs are going throughout the year) 
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Heritage Hounds See 

The Antique and Collectors 

Fair in Broomehill was a great 

success. The museum was open 

and Henry Jones did a big 

lunch time trade. 

Well done to all organisers and 

visiting stall holders. The hall 

looked fantastic with treasures 

from all over the world. 

The Tambellup Lions Club are  
celebrating 45 years of community  

service. 
Stephen Bryce our newest member was 

inducted at our May meeting. 
 

Pictured here with his sponsor,  
Andrew Bradshaw and inducting Lion. 

Trevor Prout 
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SHIRE OF BROOMEHILL-TAMBELLUP 
46 – 48 Norrish St, Tambellup  WA  6320 

Phone: 9825 3555    Fax: 9825 1152 Email: mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au 

SHIRE SHORTS  

June 2023 
The next Ordinary meeting of the Council will be held on 
Thursday 15 June 2023 commencing at 4.30pm, at the  

Tambellup Council Chambers.  Members of the public are 
welcome to attend all Council meetings. 

 

STAFF UPDATE 

It feels like we have been in a constant recruitment cycle 
for the past few months, but it seems we are not alone – 
each of our neighbouring shires, and those a little further 
beyond, are also recruiting heavily for various positions.  
While local government is not able to compete with mining 
remuneration in particular, we are able to offer all the   
benefits that come with working close to home, having 
great hours and working environment, modern equipment, 
plenty of opportunity for skills development and a great 
team! 

We extend a warm welcome to Charmaine Williams, who 
joined the Shire during May in a casual capacity, working 
with the Parks and Gardens team.   

And finally - congratulations to Tash Korthuis, who has   
accepted the opportunity to expand her local government 
administration experience by taking on the Governance 
and Executive Assistant role. 
 

FROM THE COUNCIL MEETING 

• The Annual Electors Meeting was held on Thursday 18 
May prior to the Council meeting, with a small       
attendance of three residents, Councillors and staff.  
The Annual Report, which included the President’s     
Report and Financial Report, was adopted, and no 
matters of concern or otherwise were raised.   

• The Council was pleased to support a request from the 
Tambellup Aboriginal Progress Association for a          
financial contribution to assist with costs related to 
sending teams to participate at the NAIDOC Netball   
Carnival in Perth in July. 

• The draft Fire Break Order for 2023/2024 was adopted. 
This will be circulated to the community early in the 
new financial year.   

• The Council has approved the purchase and installation 
of signage indicating restricted and prohibited fire      
periods.  The signs will be installed at the front of the 
Broomehill Central Brigade Fire Station, and on the 
Tambellup Railway Reserve. 

• The Council considered a request for comment from the 
Department of Planning Lands & Heritage’s Aboriginal 
Cultural Material Committee in relation to a proposal to 
add the Carlecatup Creek to the Register of Places and 
Objects. The Council was unable to provide feedback 

due to an insufficient time period and insufficient       
information provided. 

• A planning application for an agricultural shed on Lot 
5994 Pallinup Rd South was approved with conditions. 

• The Council was invited to provide comment on a new 
planning application (Part 17 Application) for Stage 1 of 
the Flat Rocks Wind Farm, to be considered by the 
Western Australian Planning Commission.  This item will 
be considered at the June 2023 Council meeting. 

• A request from Main Roads WA Heavy Vehicle Services 
to support the change to Accredited Mass Management 
Scheme ratings on sections of Ngopitchup Rd, O’Neill 
Rd, Nymbup Rd and Old Broomehill-Kojonup Rd was 
supported. 

• The Council considered an application from CBH to    
expand two existing open bulkheads on Lot 2 Old     
Nardlah Rd.  Due to the majority of elected members 
declaring an interest in this item, Ministerial approval 
was obtained to allow a quorum to be present to       
debate the matter.  Councillors voted to approve the 
application, with conditions. 

• The Council endorsed the draft of a five-year upgrade 
plan for the Tambellup Cemetery.  The plan will be     
circulated for community feedback through June 2023, 
and will be considered for adoption at the July council 
meeting. 

• A five year upgrade and improvements plan for the 
Broomehill Caravan Park was adopted. 

• The draft Corporate Business Plan 2023-2027 was      
presented for adoption.  The Corporate Business Plan is 
derived from the Strategic Community Plan ‘People 
Power’, and includes actions that will be implemented 
over the next four years that will assist in achieving the 
community outcomes of ‘People Power’. 

• The plans referred to above are available at https://
www.shirebt.wa.gov.au/council/your-council/shire-
plans.aspx 

• Minutes of all Council meetings are available on the 
Shire’s website www.shirebt.wa.gov.au . 
 

WORKS 

The mild conditions during May were not necessarily con-
ducive to the district’s seeding program, however were 
ideal to allow the sealing program to be completed.  Seal-
ing works were completed on Toolbrunup Rd, Tieline Rd 
and Tambellup West Rd, and work on Warrenup Rd is pro-
gressing in anticipation of sealing being completed before 
30 June to round out the construction program.  Chillicup 
Rd has been prepared ready for seal, and a decision on 
whether this is able to be achieved this financial year will 
be made in coming weeks. 

mailto:mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au
https://www.shirebt.wa.gov.au/council/your-council/shire-plans.aspx
https://www.shirebt.wa.gov.au/council/your-council/shire-plans.aspx
https://www.shirebt.wa.gov.au/council/your-council/shire-plans.aspx
http://www.shirebt.wa.gov.au
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TAMBELLUP CARAVAN PARK UPDATE 

It would seem from the outside that progress on the        
development of the Tambellup Caravan Park is                
non-existent.  Following consultation with community and 
stakeholders, the Council adopted the concept plan for the 
development on 17 November 2022. This is available on 
the Shire’s website under Shire Plans. 

Since then, project planning for the development is        
progressing.  The Shire, through H&H Architects, has       
engaged a range of sub consultants to prepare detailed 
construction plans and cost estimates for essential services 
including electrical, water, sewer, and civil works.   

Once cost estimates are known, we will be able to work 
with stakeholders including the Tambellup Community 
Cropping Group to determine the number and style of    
cabin accommodation to be included in Stage 1 of the    
development. Due to the anticipated value of the project, 
the Shire will be required to go to public tender for the 
construction. 

In the meantime, it is pleasing to note the number of      
travellers utilising the free 48-hour rest stop at the former 
bowling club car park. 

 

COMMUNITY HAPPENINGS 

Congratulations to the Tambellup Community Resource 
Centre on their successful Taste Great Southern event, ‘A 
Conversation with WA Author Karen Herbert’.  Following a 
chocolate and wine tasting journey with Bev from Gilbert’s 
Wines, Centre manager Rebekka Polack navigated an      
insightful conversation and Q/A session with author Karen 

Herbert about her life and the inspiration for her writing.  
The evening was well attended by local residents and     
visitors. 

Hats off also to the Broomehill Heritage Group who staged 
their second successful Antiques and Vintage Fair on 19 
and 20 May in the Broomehill Town Hall.  Events such as 
this increase visitation to our community and help to   
showcase the great work that has been done around the 
Heritage Precinct.  Well done to all involved! 

 

REPORTING STREET LIGHT FAULTS 

If you notice a streetlight which doesn't turn on, turn off or 
flickers, you can report this to Western Power using their 
online streetlight reporting tool – available at the following 
link: 

https://my.westernpower.com.au/streetlight-issues/ 

 

FEEDBACK 

We welcome feedback from our residents and customers. 
If you would like to provide feedback on Shire related 
matters, there are a number of ways you can do this: 

• Attend in person at either of our Administration Offices 
– 9.00am – 4.00pm Monday to Friday 

• Write to us at 46 – 48 Norrish St, Tambellup 6320; 

• Phone us on 08 9825 3555  

• Email us at mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au  

Unfortunately we are unable to act on anonymous       
complaints. For all methods, please include your name and 
contact details so we are able to respond to you. 

SHIRE OF BROOMEHILL-TAMBELLUP 

 
Tambellup Cemetery Five Year Plan – seeking community feedback! 

 

An upgrade and improvements plan has been developed 
for the Tambellup Cemetery, which includes a variety of 
initiatives to address issues at the cemetery, including erosion, pedestrian & vehicle access, 
lack of a works area, tired facilities, no section or row markers, no on-site map and the need 
for an accurate site survey to be undertaken. 

Community feedback on the Plan is invited until 30 June 2023.  Comments should be in 
writing, and can be emailed to the CEO at mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au, posted to the Shire at      
46-48 Norrish St, Tambellup, or delivered in person. 

Copies of the Plan are available for perusal at the Shire Administration Offices and Tambel-
lup CRC.  Alternatively, the Plan can be viewed on the Shire Plans page on the Shire website 
www.shirebt.wa.gov.au . 

https://www.shirebt.wa.gov.au/council/your-council/shire-plans.aspx
https://my.westernpower.com.au/streetlight-issues/
mailto:mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au
mailto:mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au
https://www.shirebt.wa.gov.au/council/your-council/shire-plans.aspx
http://www.shirebt.wa.gov.au
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INTERAGENCY MEETING 
The next Interagency meeting will be held on  

the Monday 12th June from 1.30pm at the TA CRC 
A video link is available if you are unable to attend in person, email tambellup@crc.net.au for 

more information 
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Broomehill Heritage Group 

Antique Fair 

On behalf of the Broomehill Heritage Group (BHG) I would 
to thank the Shire of Broomehill-Tambellup, Tambellup 
CRC, Broomehill Volunteer Fire Brigade, Broomehill  
Recreation Complex, the Broomehill Men’s Shed and the 
Vintage Car Club of Albany for their assistance in making 
the Antique Fair a success. 

Over the 2 days around 170 visitors from near and far 
came through the door to browse the wonderful items on 
display. They also enjoyed Bush Poet, Bill Gordon, who  
regaled us with many wonderful poems. Our vendors were 
very happy with the response and are keen to return for 
next year’s Fair. 

The lucky raffle winners were     1st – Bev Bailey 

                                                    2nd – John 

                                                    3rd – Diana Cavoli 

Paving Bricks 

We had an overwhelming response for the ‘Heritage Footpath’. Over 100 bricks have been  
ordered! 

We will keep everyone posted as the footpath project progresses. 

 

Roads Board Shed  

As you may have noticed we have been busy with the shed. It has been re-roofed which is  
enabling us to begin making plans for display items. Some wonderful old machinery has begun 
appearing in the yard too. We have been getting some very positive comments about the  
outlook of the shed and yard.  

The BHG committee is a wonderful and active group of people who are always willing to do that 
little bit extra to get the job done. My sincere thanks goes out to them. 

If you would like to join the BHG please contact us at  
broomehillhg@gmail.com 

 

Thank you, 

Anne Guazzelli 

President 

Broomehill Heritage 
Group 

mailto:broomehillhg@gmail.com
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TOPICS ADVERTISING 

RATES 

Advertising Rates  (all prices                
include GST) 

 

   Black & White Colour  

 Full Page (A4) $75  $150  

 1/2 Page  $40    

 1/4 Page  $20    

Business card size $12     

Local only: 
Business card size is $50/year 

 

Community Notices are free however         
donations are greatly appreciated. 

Topics is proudly produced by your     
local Community Resource Centre. 

**Free community news  
submissions may be reduced in size. 

**Free community news 
 submissions will be Black and White 

only. 
, 

  Submissions close on the 25th of each 

month. 
Please email 

tbtopics@gmail.com |   
topics@tambellupcrc.net.au 

or leave your submissions with the Tambellup 
CRC, Broomehill or Tambellup Shire Office. 

 
Disclaimer: Material submitted by third parties to the          

publication is the sole responsibility of those third parties. We 
accept no responsibility for the content of third-party material, 

including, without limitation, any error, omission, or            
inaccuracy therein. 

Tambellup CRC accepts no liability in respect of any material 
submitted by users and published by us and is not responsible 

for its content or accuracy. 

We reserve the right to make additions or deletions to materials 
submitted to the site, or to refuse publication by deleting the 

material that is defamatory or pursuant to legal matters. 

Advertise your local community groups meetings or get 
together in Topics 

Email tbtopics@gmail.com 
Or drop the details into the Tambellup CRC or Shire of 

Broomehill – Tambellup. 
Its free and easy! 

Submissions due by 25th of the month. 

Tambellup Lions Club 
2nd Wednesday of the Month 

7.30pm 

Tambellup Hotel 

Tambellup Uniting Church                 
2nd and 4th Sunday of the month at 9.30am 

A cuppa will be served after each service. 

All Welcome 

Tambellup CWA 
Meet every 2nd Thursday of the Month at the CWA  

Rooms. 

Tambellup Bowling Club Meeting 
3rd Monday of each month, 7.30pm 

Broomehill Playgroup 
Thursdays from 9 – 11am  

Corner of India and Journal St Broomehill 

Contact Rachael for further information 0408 938 184 

Tambellup Family Playgroup 
Alternate Mondays 9am to 11am 

@ the Old kindy Building (Cnr Howard St. and East Tc) 

Caitlin 0459 445 994 / Marni 0400 501 848 

Katanning and  Districts Garden Club  
Meets every 2nd Tuesday of each month - commencing 

at 1.30p.m. Meetings are held at members' homes. 

New Members Welcome. 

For information ring Shona Webster 0458 241 589 

Red Hatters 
Meetings on the first Tuesday of the month. 

Contact Helen Bignell 9824 1270 

Friendship—Fun—Fellowship 

To all clubs and                
organisations 

The Tambellup CRC would like to 
offer staff time for a service fee to 

assist with administration work and clerical         
services to help relieve the pressure on your club or 
organisation. For example, writing up minutes from 
original copy, annual auditing of finances, making 

flyers and pamphlets, organising an event etc.          
Contact us with your request today! 

08 9825 1177 or email tambellup@crc.net.au 



 Topics    June 2023 Page 15 

 



Topics      June 2023 Page 16 

Thank you Steve and Amanda 

Steve and Amanda kindly donated a parcel 
of Lego to the Tambellup Primary School 
this month after Steve contacted the CEO 
of Deadly Science, Corey Tutt OAM. 

 
Deadly Science is all about improving  
access to expertise and resources for rural 
and remote kids. For more information 
about Deadly Science go to 
www.deadlyscience.org.au 

 

The school will be using the donation to    
enhance their STEM and Technologies      
curriculum 
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Please RSVP by the 10th July call    

9825 1177 | tambellup@crc.net.au 
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For Sale at the 

Broomehill Op Shop 

Baby’s wooden change table $10 

Baby’s bouncinette $5 

Baby’s playmat with music $5 

Child’s Easel $5 

Child’s Sleeping Bag $5 

Outdoor light framed chair $5 

Purple hockey bag $2 

Plus lots of clothing 
Joyleen 9824 1665  

Broomehill-Tambellup Phone Directory  
Tambellup Community Resource Centre (CRC) 

strives to maintain an accurate and current 
phone directory for the benefit of our          

community. 

We greatly appreciate the involvement of     
community members and local clubs in         
ensuring the dissemination of correct            

information. If you come across any outdated 
residential, club, or business entries, we kindly 

request that you inform us. 

To update any information, please reach out to 
the Tambellup CRC via: 

Phone: 9825 1177 

Email: tambellup@crc.net.au 

In-person: Visit us directly and provide the nec-
essary updates. 

Your contributions are invaluable in maintain-
ing an up-to-date and reliable phone directory. 

Thank you for your cooperation. 

surprised and destroyed by the HMAS Sydney.  
12 Australians were killed while the Emden had over 
100 casualties. 

The reason for the Gordon River re-enactment was 
that the Emden’s sinking was the First Royal  
Australian Navy’s victory and effectively ended the 
German dominance in the waters around the Cocos 
(Keeling) Islands. Many Tambellup families attended 
and it is thought that a large number of people 
travelled by train from Broomehill and Katanning. 

Only one person could be identified and any further 
information would be appreciated. 

Yours in History 

Corner Shop Museum, Tambellup  

from the May Topics 

Occasion - Re-enactment of the sinking of the ‘Emden’ 

Place - Gordon River, Tambellup 1915 

The Emden was a German WWI cruiser that formed 
part of the German East Asiatic Squadron. Her role 
was to stalk the allied shipping routes across the  
Indian Ocean. 

In the 3 months between August and October 1914, 
the Emden had sunk or captured 21 allied vessels. 
While in the process of destroying the Cocos (Keeling) 
Islands British radio station, the Emden was  
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Carer’s Course - 9th June 2023 - in Albany 
https://solariscancercare.org.au/event-info/course/carers-course-the-great-southern-69429/ 
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Utilising variable rate technology (VRT) to optimise the 
use of crop inputs 
Network and learn about how the application of  
precision agriculture (PA) tools and techniques can  
assist in optimising inputs while maintaining crop yields 
and ultimately business income and sustainability. 
Grow your understanding of farming variability through 
data collection, then combine this with your own 
extensive knowledge to create paddock zones. Targeted 
management of this knowledge can be used for on-farm 
experimentation and applied to soil amendment options 
and strategies – to support a  better bottom line. 
 
The key messages of the workshops include: 

 

• Targeted management including both an 
understanding of variability through data 
collection and farming knowledge to create 
paddock zones, on-farm experimentation, and applied 
soil amendments. 
• Profit can be improved through better use of inputs. 
• Understanding how data can be valuable and inform 
decision-making. 
• Growers can be confident in implementing zonal 
management. 
The event is free and fully catered. 

Contact Linda Hewson for more details on 0429 919 797 

Scan the QR code to book you place. 

Attention all local business card  
advertisers, 

 
This is a friendly reminder, that the      

end of the current advertising period for 
your advertisement is fast approaching.  

 
Invoices will be sent out in the new 

financial year, please let us know if you 
wish to continue advertising and if you 
require and changes to your existing 

advert. 
 

We thank you for your continued support 
and cooperation. 

 
For other local businesses interested in    
promoting their services, we offer the     

opportunity to place a business card-sized 
advertisement in the Topics for a small 

fee of $50 per year. It's a cost-effective way 
to reach your target audience and increase 

visibility within the local community. 
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(08) 9825 1104 

124tambellupstore@gmail.com 

Fresh Seasonal Fruit and Veggies 

Fresh Meat 

Groceries 

Lottery 

Gas Exchange - (small bottles) 

ATM available for cash withdrawal 
(during opening hours only) 

Food is available all day 

Bakery -  
Any special orders need to be ordered at least two days before 

Catering - 
If you need some catering done, please order at least a day before  

 

NOTE - If you need anything that is not in store please don’t hesitate to 
order it and pick up the next day from the store 

 
Any hardware needs please ring Parminder on 

0400 607 038 

Search 124 Tambellup 
Store and like us on 

Facebook 

COME IN TO THE 124 TAMBELLUP STORE FOR ALL YOUR DAILY NEEDS 

WE STOCK; 

OPEN 7 DAYS A WEEK 
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Grain, Fertiliser, 

Lime, Gypsum 
 

From 8 to 80 ton 
 

Barrie 0427 591 024 
 

Julie   0417 280 702 

Broomehill  
Central Fire  

Brigade  
Electric Gas Spit Cooker 

Supply your own gas bottle 
Cost is $50.00 

Contact Andrew on 0429 464 672 
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Situated on the Tambellup West 
Road on the old  showgrounds, the  
Tambellup Business Centre has 

available short and long term leases on workshop/storage space 
and office space. 
The facility includes a kitchen and boardroom plus toilets and 
showers.  
Inspection invited 
Contact Trevor 
9825 1220                                                              
Email waadc@bigpond.com 

 

For anything smaller than broadacre! 

Contact Laurie 

9825 1176 

0428 251 177 

    Tambellup WA 

   0447 125 124 (S) 
   0427 942 911 (K) 
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Principals:       Zach Walsh - 0447 109 848

           Tom McInerney - 0429 876 016 

Sales:     Des Simpson - 0428 285 086 

Accounts:     Tori Bowman - 0438 912 868 

Agronomist:         Tom McInerney - 0429 876 016 

          Cass Chambers - 0428 648 125 

Harcourts Realtor:     Glen Phelps – 0400 092 075 

Livestock:      Darren Robertson – 0439 331 509 

Finance:        Brad Kenworthy – 0427 158 318 

DEREK BATCHELOR 
0428 241 306 
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MRB10069 

9824 1513, henryjoneswinery@westnet.com.au  

Henry Jones Winery and Cafe 

Open 7 days—6.45am—6pm 

Breakfast and Lunch 

Open for Dinner with bookings: 6—10pm 
Annabel and Jim welcome you! 

Coffee—Cafe—Restaurant  
Wine Tasting and Sales 
Local Art—Newspapers 

Bed and Breakfast—3 rooms available 

Gino Bassanese 

 

M: 0429 112 624 

UHF Channel 40 

Tambellup WA 6320 

Ph: 9870 0179 

0499 795586 

Email: gkhams@westnet.com.au 
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TO THE HOUSEHOLDER 
 
 

FROM: TOPICS, TAMBELLUP CRC                                                     
34 NORRISH ST, TAMBELLUP  WA  6320 

Sun Mon Tues Wed Thurs Fri Sat 

  3   1 2 

4 5 

 
Public 

Holiday 
 

TA CRC 
CLOSED 

6 
Just Breathe 

7 8 
CWA Meeting 

9 
Business       
Sundowner 

10 

11 12 
Craft Morning @ 
The TA CRC 
 
Interagency 
Meeting @ TA 
CRC - 1.30pm 

13 
Koji Kodja Bus 
Trip 
 
Just Breathe 
 
BH Heritage 
Group General 
Meeting 

14 
TA Cricket Club 
AGM 

15 
Soup and Sweets 

16 17 

18 19 20 
Just Breathe 

21 22 23 
Story Time 

24 

25 26 
Craft Morning @ 
The TA CRC 

27 
Just Breathe 

28 
Welcome    
Morning Tea 

29 30  

June Calendar 2023 

SUBMISSIONS DUE 25th of the month for next issue      EMAIL ADDRESS: topics@tambellupcrc.net.au 

Tambellup Community Resource Centre, 34  Norrish St, Tambellup.  WA  6320 
P: 08 9825 1177     E: tbtopics@gmail.com / topics@tambellupcrc.net.au 
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pursuant to legal matters. 


